Three Selectmen and secretary present.

The Selectmen met with the Library Trustees at 7:00 pm to lay the ground work for the construction of the new wing to the library.

Winfred Klardie came in to correct acreage of his property.

Esthermary Hadley brought in an application for Current Use on her property on Beard Road and asked advise on classification.

Martha Brooks came in to discuss appointments to the Conservation Commission. She asked that the Selectmen consider alloting two alternates to the Commission instead of only one. The Selectmen agreed. Later in the evening, the Selectmen made the following appointments to the Conservation Commission: Donald Chapman and Donald Grosso as regular members terms to expire in 1984; alternates, one year term: Jeoffrey Katz and Steven Strand.

Jay Marden came to question whether the Selectmen had made any advancement in settling the Weadick case. They promised immediate action.

Sel. Olson met with the Town Hall Committee in the Conference Room. He later reported that the Committee's desire was that the cost of the septic tank should not come out of the Town Hall appropriations referred to in Art. #10. They feel the entire amount of \$5,000 will be needed to repair the town hall upstairs floor. The Selectmen have given the Committee permission to get an estimate on the cost to explore the damage where the floor is sagging.

Through the efforts of Sel. Olson, the Town Office now owns a much-needed Copy Machine. The cost will be \$49.03 per month with a contract for a 3-year lease and a \$1.00 buy-out.

Gravel Removal permits were renewed for Robert Colburn & Donald Byam. Building Permits to: John Riendeau, George McGondel, Jr. & Dan McCreary